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MDC PROPERTY COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

August 20, 2014

City Hall, North Conference Room, 2-3pm
Attendees: Ashley Squyres, Kit Fitzgerald, Dave Winder, Dan Basalone, Brian McClure, Eric Jensen, Tammy de Weerd

1) Wine Cooperative Update – Ashley
Ashley discussed that Earl Sullivan has been in possession of the revised draft lease based on the Board’s July 30th comments since the first week of August and at this time, there has not been any response to the revisions. Ashley stated that she communicated with Earl in writing this week that she is not comfortable moving forward with board approval of the tenant improvement documents in September if the lease provisions are not agreed to by that time and that the Executive Committee concurred with this thinking. 

Ashley also met with Earl and Walt Lindgren of Johnson Architects in early August to walk through questions Walt had regarding the tenant improvements. Based upon the assumption of coming to an agreement on the lease on or before September 10, the schedule for the tenant improvement document approval is as follows:

September 10: Walt presents the TI drawings for board approval

September 27: The board approves the TI bid documents

October 16: Bids due for TI’s

October 22: Approval of the low bid by the board

November 12: Approval of the construction contract by the board

Walt is working on the schedule from this point on and will have tentative dates for board consideration in September.
2) Housing Market Study Discussion/Review of Pegasus Information – All
Ashley walked the committee through the draft scope of work from Pegasus for a downtown housing analysis. The committee had the following comments:

*This study should include all types of housing opportunities – rentals and ownership.

*The boundary of the study should be: Eagle Road to the east, Linder Road to the west, Cherry Lane to the north and Franklin Road to the south. 

*How can we ensure with redevelopment/new development that there are opportunities for low-income individuals and that we don't price these folks out of their existing homes when property values rise but their incomes do not?

*An analysis is needed of housing programs/strategies that MDC and/or the City can utilize for creating housing opportunities

*An analysis of land assembly challenges and potential solutions in the project area

*Code challenges which may hinder housing opportunities in downtown. [Note: Committee members specifically asked about Accessory Dwelling Units]

*What are amenities needed downtown to entice housing?
Ashley will work with Pegasus to revise the scope and discuss what the fee would be to include all of these aspects.
3) Discussion of TOK Quarterly Reports and Information Desired – All
Ashley reviewed the draft template that TOK created for the quarterly reports. Committee members discussed if there is a true need for this information and would MDC’s dollars be better spent elsewhere. The committee will think about this over the course of the next month and will revisit the discussion in September.

